TWIN BAY BRITISH CAR CLUB

Minutes: June 7, 2016

The meeting was called to order by President Denny Lauterbach at 6:04 p.m. and officers were introduced.

<u>New Members:</u> Welcome to: Jim Glidden and a '52 MG-TD; Dave Naylor and a '79 MGB; and Dan Malski who is looking.

Minutes: April & May minutes were approved as written.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> -John Russell reported the club balance is \$xxx, with 23 registrations received for the August Alden Car Show.

Anniversaries and Birthdays for May were acknowledged and congratulated.

<u>New Cars</u>: Shirley Niemi reports a new 16' travel trailer; Denny & Jo Lauterbach now have a small motor-home to follow the Niemi's around the country; Joanie Jackson & Erika Ferguson can't wait for winter to use their new Volvo XC-70's.

<u>Projects</u>: John Patterson enlisted the help of Norm Golm to get his '48 MG-TD up and running, celebrating 60 years of ownership; Jerry Dillenger is finally driving his '54 MG-TF chasis around his driveway — body to come later; and the Niemi '48 London taxi is *still* in progress.

<u>For Sale</u>: Norm Golm has an excellent 1978 MG Midget - \$4,700; Denny Lauterbach has heard from some folks interested in selling an MG-TD and some MGB parts — contact Denny.

Future Events:

Beer & Brats at Crystal Mountain, and Cars in the Park at Northport were both excellent.

<u>June</u>: 12 — Garage & Garden + dinner event -Iris Garden; Dan McDavid garage- meet at Tom's West Bay at 12:30pm

July: 3 —Cherry Festival Car Show

12 — July TBBCC Meeting & Picnic @ Shapton's (NOTE: This is Meeting for July - NOT July 5)

<u>August</u>: 14 — <u>Alden Show</u> — with Porsche the featured car — continues moving along nicely reports Bill Erickson.

September: Picnic to be organized by Bruce Wiegand

<u>New Business</u>: John Volk working on printed membership directory with pictures and upgraded website. Jerry Dillenger reported the 2017 GREAT RACE will again originate in Traverse City.

Special stories & memoirs: Jerry Dillenger inspired the envy of everyone with his recollection of his recent 50th Anniversary trip with Mary to Germany, to drive a 2017 Porsche 911 at speeds we wish our roads could tolerate, all under careful leadership and guidance of a pro; John Volk recalled a 1976 trip in a rented camper with entire family from Kansas to Miami and back for the '76 Michigan Orange Bowl; Fred Stoye reports Pantera Rally in Pittsburgh July 16-17; Denny Lauterbach told us of the "Tail of the Dragon" road in North Carolina; and John Russell says there will be Valve Cover racing at Alden - not Cherry Festival.

Meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m.

Respectfully submitted: T. Michael Jackson, Secretary (for the night)